

Councillor Maureen Cassidy, Chair, Corporate Services Committee, Municipality of the City of London, 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

March 17, 2015

Dear Councillor Cassidy,

Re: Community Engagement Process on the Future of the Lorne Avenue School Building and Site.

The Old East Village BIA supports the proposed community engagement process to solicit neighbourhood input into the future of the school and site.

The BIA looks forward to assisting the Planning Department with this important community process and any other associated initiatives.

Thank you to Council, Corporate Services and the Planning Department for the assistance to secure a viable future for the Lorne Avenue School building and site. Such a future is critical to the ongoing and successful regeneration of the Old East Village residential community and commercial corridor.

Regards,

Sarah Merritt,

Manager,

Old East Village BIA

Sand T. Wereitt.